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President’s Message—June 2022 

A few updates on our travels and club business 

Region 9 Rally 

Ginger and I had a great time at this year’s Region 9 rally. I am proud to say that THLAC was well represented at the rally. A lunch 
was a held for all THLAC members and affiliates at Kitchen’s Hardware and Deli, Mineola, Texas. Bill Miller, Region 9 President, 
Nancy Fitzgerald, Region 9 1st Vice President and Karen Fisher, WBCCI 3rd Vice President were also in attendance at the lunch 
Region 9 President Bill Miller stated that Region 9 was growing and that THLAC was leading the pack with 18 new members in the 
first quarter of 2022. 

International Rally in Fryeburg, Maine 

We are also preparing for our trip to the International Rally in Fryeburg, Maine. It seems like on these long trips there is never 
enough room in the back of the truck for everything you “think” you need to bring. Ginger and I have not travelled up the north-
east coast, so if you have any recommendations on things we must see along the way or places we must eat at, forward me an email. 

I will be planning a lunch in Fryeburg for all THLAC members who attend the rally - so watch your emails. 

Newbie Rallies 

The Newbie Rally event and format was discussed at the Region 9 rally. Several of the Region 9 Officers and other attendees were 
impressed with what THLAC has been able to accomplish. All the credit goes to Peter and Carol Sajovich for putting this program 
together and seeing it through for inception to an actual event. Peter, Carol, thanks for all your hard work. 

I hope everyone has a safe summer and that your travels will take you where you have never been. See you in September at the 
Waco rally!                              

        Sincerely,   

        Steve Zeringue 

        THLAC President 
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Executive Board:  

President:  Steve Zeringue 

1st VP:         Frank Steed 

2nd VP:   Bill Saulnier    

Corr. Secretary:  Keith Ferry 

Rec. Secretary:  Nancy Powers 

Treasurer:  Bruce Nutt 

Past President:  Carol Sajovich 

Webmaster:  Debbie Trimble 

Trustees:  Mike Lovell 

   Brenda Heinold 

   Richard Roucloux 

   Paula Haddox 

 

Standing/Special Committee Chairs: 

Caravan:  Rick Trimble 

Chaplain:  Cinda Brooks 

Constitution/Bylaws: Harvey Craig 

Directory:  Mike Lovell 

Marketing:  Peter Sajovich 

Membership:  Peter Sajovich 

Newsletter:   Keith Ferry 

Sunshine:  Cindy Berdan 

 

 

For Security Purposes The Roadrunner does 

not publish contact information.  Please refer 

to your Membership Directory. 

 

2022 

July 23-29 2022 WBCCI International Rally 

  Fryeburg, Maine 

 

Sept. 29-Oct.2 U S Corps Airport Park— Waco, TX    

 

Sept. 29-Oct 2 Rally sponsored by Region 9 

  Bartlesville, OK 

 

Oct. 27-29 Texas Country Reporter Festival ~ Waxahachie 

  NTAC RV Park  -  Hillsboro, TX 

 

Oct 30-Nov 14 THLAC Caravan—West of the Pecos 

 

Nov. 17-20 Installation Rally 

  Oakdale RV Park  -  Glen Rose, TX 

 

Dec. 8-11 Christmas Rally & Auction 

  Brackenridge  RV Park  - Edna, TX 

2023 

Feb. 9-12 Streamin’ on the Strand Rally ~   

  Sponsored by Region 9  

  Galveston, TX 

 

March 16-18 Weekend at Wendy’s Ranch 

  Cherokee, TX 

 

March 28-Apr 2 Region (9 Rally -  Site TBD 

 

June 24-July 1 67th International Rally— Rock Springs, WY 

 

Oct. 12-15 Tyler Rose Festival 

 

Oct. 19-22 “Airstreams on the Square” - El Dorado, AR 

 

Nov. 16-19 Installation Rally— 

  NTAC   -  Hillsboro, TX 

Check us out: 

If you own an Airstream and are curious about what being a member of the Texas Highland Lakes Airstream Club 

and the Airstream Club International (WBCCI) would be like, visit us at  https://airstreamclub.org/texas-highland-

lakes.  Listed are events offered by our club.  You are welcome to attend one of our events provided there is space 

available.  You would be responsible for any fees covering your camping site, event activities and/or meals.   We look 

forward to welcoming you as a prospective member of our club. 

 

 

The Roadrunner is published bi-monthly in February, April, June, August, October and December for the Texas Highland 

Lakes Airstream Club #172 of the Airstream Club International (WBCCI).  Members are invited to submit articles about their 

Airstream travels, maintenance tips, family news and prayer concerns to : ferry_keith@hotmail.com. 

2022 CONTACT INFORMATION 2022 –2023 CLUB CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
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Memories of Myron and Kathryn Fischer in the THLU 

May13, 2022 

 

Our passion with the Airstream product started in the mid 80’s with the purchase of a 1973 Argosy. We kept it for several years 
and sold it when our daughters were in their teens. Then in the early 90’s, I was approaching retirement and found a 1981 Air-
stream, 31’ in Waxahache. We bought it and had it delivered since at that point I did not have a tow vehicle. I retired in 1993 and 
by that time, we had bought a 1992 Dodge Diesel- ¾ ton truck. This began our Airstream journey. 

 

We traveled several years prior to joining WBCCI, we joined in July of 1997. The THLU in Austin was not aggressive in getting 
members to join so I called WBCCI headquarters and they told me who to call in Austin. I called a lady who was the member-
ship chairman of the Texas Highland Lakes Unit and she invited us to their monthly luncheon. As we were in our late 50’s, we 
thought these folks were awfully old but decided to join at their next monthly luncheon. Don Bachman signed us up and he and 
his wife became our good friends. We missed going to the1st year International which was in Boise, Idaho due to Kathryn’s fa-
ther being very ill who died in 1998. 

 

However WBCCI sponsored an Alaska cruise that year so we joined our fellow THLU members and went on this cruise. There 
were about 600 Airstreamers on this trip. We joined 4 couples from our unit, Don and Betty Bachman, Cal and Barbara Rueping, 
Bob and Muriel Strange and Lillo and Jackie Etheredge and had a great time. We got to know them very well and that began our 
25 year friendship with the THLU. After being in the club less than a year, I was talked into being an officer in the club. At this 
time we may have had 30-35 unit members and by that I mean rigs or couples. I ended up as President in 2000-2001 and that 
year we had 35 rigs. At Region 9 that year I had 60% of our membership at the Waco Region 9 Rally, It was a great year except 
for 911. We had led a Caravan to Ruidoso in September and after we got there, 911 happened. This dampened our Spirits but we 
continued to grow as a club. 

 

In 2003, we hosted the first Vintage Rally on our 3 acre place and it began the 10 years of THLU hosting this rally. Our funds 
for the club were limited as we were relying on unit dues to keep us out of the red. It was obvious that was not working and I 
introduced advertising for our club as a means of raising funds to operate on. Camper Clinic in Buda was our first big contribu-
tor at $450.00 a year and later the Manager at Camper Clinic raised that to $500.00. I still have the letter where I checked with 
WBCCI Headquarters to get permission to do this and they said as long as you do not exceed $1,000. per year you would not get 
in trouble with IRS. There were times that the Treasurer told the campground that we just had a rally and to hold the check until 
Monday or Tuesday of the next week so that we could make a deposit to cover our expenses. I served in different positions in 
the THLU Unit, ie Membership Chair, 1st VP, 2nd VP, President, Treasurer and then at Region 9, I served as Treasurer and at 
International I served as International Treasurer. 

 

 

Memory Lane 

We took 10 plus caravans, numbered and unnumbered over the years and have 
made many friends. We have courtesy parking and this keeps us alive with an 
Airstream parking in our back yard from time to time. In 1994 we bought our 1st 
New Airstream from the RV Show in Austin at the convention center from the 
local dealer who was at that time located on Hwy 290 West.. Then 10 years later 
we bought our second new Airstream from Camper Clinic in Buda, it was a 2004 
Airstream Limited 30’ and we logged 145,000 miles on that one. We sold that 
Airstream in November of 2020 to some friends of ours and sold my truck sever-
al months later again to some friends of ours. 

 

Over these 25 years we have made many dear friends and have so many good 
memories which are precious. Remember we have courtesy parking for anyone in 
the future. Texas Highland Lakes Unit which has now changed their name to 
Texas Highland Lakes Airstream Club is still prospering and I understand is the 
largest club in the United States. This is due to good leadership. Kathryn and I 
hope for the very best for our club and keep the shiny side up and enjoy your 
Airstream. We hope for the very best for all the Airstream Clubs and WBCCI 
International. 
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The THLAC Waco Rally dates have been changed to Thursday, September 29 –Sunday, October 2, 2022. (Please note the date 
change). Due to the current US Corps reservation policy, THLAC could not book a block of sites for this rally (the maximum is 4 
sites per person). So, if you are planning on attending this rally, you will need to make your own reservation. Plan on booking early; 
the sites fill up fast. 

The park has 46 sites with 50-amp electric and water hookups - 22 of these also have sewer hookups. The current price per night is 
around $28. You may use your National Parks Senior Pass for discounted camping fees since you are booking individually. I 
recommend that you book your site within the next few weeks if you plan to attend the Waco rally. 

About the Area 
Airport Park is located in Waco, Texas, on Lake Waco. Current rally plans are to tour the Mammoth Dig, visit the Homestead Her-
itage, tour the Dr. Pepper and the Texas Ranger Museums, and shop at Magnolia Market. (the park is 10 miles from Magnolia Mar-
ket). More information and a rally agenda about this event will be coming out as the rally dates get closer 
. 
So how do I register? 
Search for “Airport Park, Waco Lake – recreation.gov” on your computer.  You may search for a campsite under the heading 
“Campsite List.” Use the map to help you see where your site is located. There are still a few available . 

Then once you’ve booked your campsite, RSVP through Constant Contact. Debbie Trimble, THLAC Webmaster, has sent out an 
invitation with rally registration information.  If you missed the message, contact her at debbst@gmail.com to request a copy. 

Contact for this rally is Steve Zeringue - Email: gszeringue@gmail.com  

THLAC Waco Rally 

Airport Park, Waco Lake Campground, US Corps 

Sept. 29 – Oct 2, 2022 
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Peter Sajovich #13349 

Marketing / Membership 

 
Airstream of Austin / Camper Clinic - Update 
On May 19th, I visited Camper Clinic and took Abel Gonzalez to lunch. Looks like the opening of the new Airstream facility has 
been delayed to July 1st but it certainly looks like they are making progress.  

I learned that the official name of the new dealership has not been finalized, however Abel was told NOT to order any further 
shirts with the Camper Clinic II logo.  

Keep in mind the actual location of the facility is in the City of Buda, so don’t know if they will be able to put their new name 
Airstream of Austin on the building? 

After the new building is finished, all sales personal will move into the new facility until their new RV One Super Center is built, 
at which time there will be a complete separation between Airstreams and all other boxes.  

One other item of interest, RV One has purchased 4 or 5 more Airstream dealerships.  They now own 9 Airstream dealerships 
making them the largest Airstream dealers in the country. 

 
During lunch, Abel and I discussed new concepts for holding one day Orientation / Workshops and / or combining the exist-
ing weekend workshops with several other dealerships throughout Texas. 
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New Owner Workshop - NTAC 

 
We held another weekend workshop at NTAC on May 6th, 7th & 8th. We had seven new Airstream owners present everyone 
had a great time and once again our club is truly an eye opener for new purchasers who attend. 

Special thanks go out to Jim & Janie Haddaway, Art Braud and Steve & Georgina Woodward of North Texas Airstream Club 
for helping put this event together. They were all present at our barbecue dinner Friday afternoon and Saturday evening when 
we take the entire group out for dinner.  

Friday BBQ Dinner prepared by Art & Steve  

Saturday evening dinner at R & K Cafe in Hillsboro, TX  
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Fryeburg, ME July 23rd to July 29th 

65th International Rally 

If you have any questions email rally@airstreamclub.org 

Sign up now for the FRYEBURG MAINE event!  There will be six days of fun-filled events, seminars, social gatherings, tours, 
food, and entertainment. Fryeburg is located between North Conway, New Hampshire, and Bridgton, Maine, on the west side of 
the state.  Fryeburg also offers a variety of recreational opportunities. Including the White Mountains National Forest, the Saco 
River, and numerous ponds and lakes nearby. Other sites of interest include Jockey Cap Rock, Fryeburg Farm Museum, and the 
Fryeburg Historical Society and Museum.   

Maine Lobstering Tours with Lucky Catch Cruises 

 Tours last 80-90 minutes. Passenger numbers are limited, so tours and booking will be on your own.  

 Excursions book fast, so don't delay on making your reservations! 
 

U-Pick blueberry farms in the surrounding area.  Upon arrival at the rally, check the bulletin board located at Member Services for 
posted notes on when/where other Airstream Club members are meeting up to go together! 

Fryeburg Fairground Pre-and Post-Event Parking: 
 
If you plan to arrive before your scheduled parking date, there is a large campground conveniently located across the 
street from the rally grounds. This campground is also available for anyone staying past noon on Sunday, July 31. A 
camping reservation request form is available at  https://www.fryeburgfair.org/f/21.Please do not contact the fair-
grounds directly via email or phone to make camping reservations. 

 
Group Tours / Local Attractions  

Airstream Club Group Tours Group Tours  
 
Spend a day "out and about" adventuring together with your Airstream Club friends on one or both of these day-long excursions!     
The group tour bus will depart from the Fryeburg Fairgrounds.   
 

 L.L. Bean Flagship Store - Freeport, ME 
 Tuesday, July 25 
 Estimated bus departure 9 a.m. 
 Estimated return time 6:30 p.m. 
 Click here to make your round-trip bus reservations. 

 

 Cap’ Fish’s Cruises Whale & Puffin Tour—Boothbay Harbor, ME  
 Thursday, July 28, 2022 .   
 Estimated bus departure time: 8:30 a.m.   
 Estimated bus return time 7:20 p.m. 
 Click here for instructions on how to book your tour **IMPORTANT** list your name as "Airstream Group". 
 Click here to make your round-trip bus reservations. 

 

mailto:rally@airstreamclub.org
https://www.luckycatch.com/
https://www.fryeburgfair.org/f/21
https://form.jotform.com/221386624920153
https://airstreamclub.org/sites/default/files/2022-05/Whale%20Puffin%20Reservation%20Instructions.pdf
https://form.jotform.com/221386624920153
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If you're going to the International Rally at Fryeburg: 
 
Would you consider either volunteering for a couple of hours at the Red Cross booth or donating blood?  Our North Texas 
Airstream Club has offered to support Scott Graham from the Heart of Texas Camping Unit by helping staff the blood 
drive on Tuesday, July 26th (location at the Fairgrounds to be announced).  Please either respond to this email or call David at 
214-244-1258 if you would consider helping out for an hour or two that Tuesday.  Don't worry--the professionals will be 
drawing blood.  We just need help checking in donors, handing out paperwork, juice, etc.  For donating blood, you can make 
an appointment ahead of time (and complete a short questionnaire) at RedCrossBlood.org with the Sponsor Code 
"AIRSTREAM." 
 
Thank you for considering! 
 
David Brandon 
President, NTxAC 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgmail.us6.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D2d91484bc2bc5ed438656828d%26id%3Dda45700b66%26e%3Dfc1178d2a0&data=05%7C01%7C%7C2e51e8c2f2c2440230e108da3f6edfd3%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaa
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Hello THLAC Members, 

I just wanted to touch base with you about a few upcoming Region 9 events. Have you pur-

chased your luncheon ticket(s) for the Region 9 Luncheon at International for July 24th 

from 11:30 – 1:30? Tickets are $20 each and can be purchased online until July 8th at the Re-

gion 9 webpage (airstreamclub.org/Region-9). We must provide a head count to the caterers 

in advance so please do not wait and try to purchase tickets at the door! When you arrive at 

Fryeburg, look for our Region 9 Information Table. Allana Patterson from NTxAC is organiz-

ing our display and will have information about where and when we will gather for our Region 

9 Social Hour during International. Please bring any flyers or information that THLAC would 

like to share with other local clubs about upcoming events. It is our designated Region 9 In-

formation Table so look for it in the check-in area the first few days of International.  

Philip Vasquez, Region 9 Second VP is busy planning another one-of-a-kind Region Rally. He is working with the Oklahoma 

Airstream Club and wants you to SAVE THE DATE. September 29- October 2, 2022, we are streaming to Bartlesville, OK 

for a celebration of iconic American design. We will boondock around the Price Tower, built in 1956 and designed by Frank 

Lloyd Wright. Philip, together with Oklahoma Airstream Club, is planning many fun and historical events that juxtapose FLW 

and Wally Byam. Look for email information about sign up from Philip this summer.  

The successful Mardi Gras! Galveston Rally will happen again. It is set for February 9-12, 2023. Once again, we will line the 

parade route in front of the famous Tremont Hotel. Registration will open this summer as soon as details are worked out with 

Yaga Entertainment, Co.  

Finally, I want you to SAVE THE DATE for the 2023 Region 9 Rally. The details are not finalized, but the dates are March 

28-April 2. As soon as the Region 9 Leadership Team has a chance to discuss the proposed site, we will share with you. I 

promise it will be an event that has something for everyone. Good times ahead in Region 9! 

From Nancy Fitzgerald, Region 9 First Vice President 

 

President:   Nancy Fitzgerald  Texas Gulf Coast Unit 

1st Vice President   Philip Vasquez  Texas Hill Country Unit 

2nd Vice President  Tracy Elkins  Greater Houston Airstream Club 

Recording Secretary  Keith Ferry  Texas Highland Lakes Airstream Club 

Treasurer   Anna Brandon  North Texas Airstream Club 

Parliamentarian   Joanne Miller  Greater Houston Airstream Club 

Past President   Bill Miller  Greater Houston Airstream Club 

Blue Beret Contributing Editor Joanne Miller  Greater Houston Airstream Club 

Caravan Committee Chair  Lyle Snow  Greater Houston Airstream Club 

Membership Committee Chair Amy VanArtsdalen Heart of Texas Camping Unit 

Region 9 Webmaster  Tom Bundy  Greater Houston Airstream Club 
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The Region 9 Rally held in Mineola, Texas April 26-May 1 was a welcome 

opportunity for Airstream friends across south Texas to get together after 

two years without a region rally.  The rally began with a Taco Dinner Bar 

hosted by the Greater Houston Airstream Club and Heart of Texas Camp-

ing Unit.  The next morning’s breakfast by the Blackstone Bunch from the 

Texas Gulf Coast Unit was excellent and started off a day of exciting semi-

nars, round table discussions and music around the campfire led by Steve 

Turley and John Van Artsdalen. On Cook Off Day, Grady & Keith Ferry 

(THLAC) organized a Dutch Oven Cook-Off.  The winning entry of sticky 

buns was made by Jim & JoAnn Schultz (GHAC). Our own Ginger & Steve 

Zeringue participated in the Chili Cook-Off.   Their chili was amazing but 

competition was stiff.  Tom Bundy (GHAC) won the People’s Choice 

award.  Richard Espinosa had the most original recipe and Anna Brandon 

had the hottest chili ever made!  Other activities included a golf outing, side-

walk sale, and quilting experience to a local fabric store.   

Fred Richardson, MC with  

Nancy Fitzgerald,Region 9 1st VP 
Cheryl & Steve Turley, Steve Zeringue & 

Grady Ferry 

Chili Chefs are Recognized Ginger & Steve Zeringue 

Texas Highland Lakes First Lady & President 
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NEW MEMBER PAGE 

 
Welcome New Members 

 
Carla & Alfred Ricks, Jr. 
2022 Pottery Barn 30’ 
Georgetown, TX 
 
Mark & Jana Mayfield 
2017 International 30’ 
Marble Falls, TX 
 
Douglas & Robyn Coleman 
2022 Flying Cloud 25’ 
Austin, TX 
 
Bob Williams  
2022 Interstate 24’ 
Bulverde, TX 
 
Colbi Sanders &  
John Wayne Caballero 
2022 Bambi 20’ 
New Braunfels, TX 
 
Steve & Bobbie Sheets  
2022 Classic 33’  
Round Rock, TX 
 
Jiang Liu & Xiaolan Zhu 
2022 Basecamp 20’ 
Austin, TX 
 
Bryan Adams &  
Brenda Schroer Adams 
2022 Flying Cloud 
Midland, TX 
 
Michael De La mora & Amy Pogue 
2022 Globetrotter 25’ 
Houston, TX 
 
Gala & Mark Rowe 
2022 Flying Cloud 30’ 
McGregor, TX 
 
Susanna & Stephen Thomas 
2022 Flying Cloud 30’ 
Sunrise Beach, TX 
 
Danny & Heather Jordan 
2019 International 30’ 
Lakeway, TX 
 

 

Dear Rivet,  I am going on a six week caravan this 
summer.  Do you have any packing advice? 
    Overloaded 
 
Dear Overloaded,  I sure do!  Remember less is more 
and follow these tips. 
 
Choose clothing items that you can mix and match 
so they can be worn with anything you brought. Shirts in 
neutral colors like white, black and tan are likely to match 
with almost any bottoms. Just remember that darker  
colors provide more sun protection. If you are traveling 
during the warmers months, be sure to bring clothing 
made of lighter fabric, such as a poly blend, which is  
easily packable, durable, and dries quickly.  During cold 
months, plan on layering. 

 
Pack a week in advance to keep from panicking the night before your trip. 
This will give you enough time to make a trip to the store if you are missing some-
thing. 
 
Spread out everything you are planning to bring onto your floor. Having all 
the items you’re packing in front of you visually may even help you make some 
eliminations saving valuable room in your rig.  Analyze each item individually to 
determine the likelihood of using it during your trip, Do ample research on the 
destination so you’re fully aware of what you will and won’t need once you arrive. 
Talk to friends who have been to the place you’re visiting and see if they have any 
recommendations for what to bring.  

Learn how to pack clothing items efficiently. This will maximize space and 
minimize wrinkles. Rather than folding clothes the way you typically would, rolling 
shirts and pairs of pants make them easier to cram into every free nook and cranny. 
Don’t worry, they’ll be wrinkle-free when you do take them out to wear. To roll 
shirts, fold them in half and place the sleeves onto the body. Begin rolling. With 
pants just simply fold them in half with the back pockets touching, and roll from 
either end, making sure not to form any creases. To maximize space you can stick 
the rolled items into a compression bag, available at most travel stores. This saves 
room by eliminating the air between clothing.  
 
Bring only a few pairs of shoes. Bring two pairs of comfortable walking shoes / 
athletic shoes, a pair of flip flops (for shared shower facilities), a pair of hiking 
boots and a pair of dress shoes /going out shoes. If you find yourself packing more 
shoes, be ruthless and decide if you really need them!  They take up a lot of space. 
 
Pack waterproof shoes/boots and a rain jacket that can also double as your 
regular walking shoes and coat. This means you won’t have to waste any extra space 
for your rain gear, but will still be equipped should it start to drizzle. 
 
Be sure to remember these items.  A hat or sun visor, bandana/scarf, swimsuit 
& beach towels, cashmere wrap for the ladies, and a jacket together with a warm hat 
& gloves for unexpected chilly weather.  Finally, long underwear for really chilly 
weather. 
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We enjoyed most of May down in Laferia.  The Heinolds and Blakeys joined us for four days.  Our activities included visiting the 
Iwo Jima monument, a trip to Progresso, Mexico, seeing Space X, fishing in the bay, and visiting a local nursery.  Indeed, we 
enjoyed seafood and Mexican food.   
 
We are on the Canadian Rockies, which runs from June 21 to July 15.  Stops on the way up include Bighorn National Forest in 
North Central Wyoming and Billings, Montana.  We will spend a couple of days in Cody, Wyoming, and at Mount Rushmore in 
South Dakota on the way home.   Wishing everyone safe traveling and lots of fun,     Debbie and Rick Trimble 

PARTY LINE and PRAYERS/CONCERNS 

Rick & Debbie Trimble 

Brian & Nancy Powers 

Golden State CaravanBrian and Nancy Powers - we are on 
this new caravan since 4/25. This caravan started in the 
desert of Borrego Springs, CA and will end north of San 
Francisco. The sites are beautiful from The Dell Coronado, 
to having lunch under Air Force One at the Reagan Library, 
Catalina Island, Hearst Castle, Yosemite, Sequoia National 
Park and right now we are in Lake Tahoe. Such a fantastic 
introduction to the many climates of California. From the 
desert to the snow covered mountains. Last stop will be 
San Francisco and wine country. Highly recommend this 
caravan. 

John & Kay Irwin 

For the first time in almost a quarter-century, the Irwins are without an Airstream.  The first potential buyer committed the next 
day, wired the payment the next morning, and left for Tulsa that day.  Losing my Airstream and simply putting cash in savings was 
not very satisfying, so I sold my BMW and now drive a new electric Polestar.  

The folks of THLAC will miss traveling with the Irwins.  We wish John and Kay the very best. 
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Keith & Barbara Roberts 

PARTY LINE and PRAYERS/CONCERNS 

It is official, I am retired as of 30 April. I was present-
ed with several awards, certificates, and two more 
commander coins to add to my collection of 21 coins 
and awards over my career.  The biggest honor was 
being presented the United States of America flag that 
was flown over the United States Capital on March 1, 
2022 at the request of the Honorable John Cornyn, 
United States Senator in honor of my retirement and 
37 years of loyal service.  The second biggest honor 
was the Distinguished Career Service Award.  It was a 
great day with many more great days to come as I 
Airstream across the world with my loving husband.  
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Rickey & Judy Taylor 

PARTY LINE and PRAYERS/CONCERNS 

My wife Judy and I are new to the Highland Lakes Airstream Club.  We purchased a 2022 Globetrotter at the end of February and 
are enjoying our extra room.  We previously had a 2015 Airstream Interstate Lounge.  We have towed our rig over 1000 miles now 
and just got back from a week trip.  We spent 5 days at Inks Lake State Park and then moved over to Dripping Springs Tx for a 2 
night stay at Stardust Luxury Airstream Resort with 10 other Airstream owners.  The resort has 5 Airstream trailers and 3 are for 
rent so there was a row of 15 Airstreams.  We were the first to dry run the new spots that were full hook ups.  The resort will not 
officially open until later on this year.  The owner hopes to open up by September.  We are looking forward to seeing everyone at 
the Airport Park gathering later this year.  I am attaching some photos of our trip. 

Enjoying Retirement, 

Rickey & Judy Taylor   #2992 
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Here are some travel plans for the newsletter: 
 
Steve and Cheryl Turley will be off to the inaugural Grapes & Grains Intra-club rally in Bardstown, KY from June 2nd through the 
5th. Their travels will take them through Arkansas, Tennessee and Kentucky, with a stopover in Paducah to visit the National Quilt 
Museum. At the Grapes & Grains Rally, they will visit several Bourbon distilleries along the Kentucky Bourbon Trail. They are 
looking forward to meeting new and old friends during the rally and perhaps a bit of “sampling” during the tours. And definitely 
happy ours! 
 
After the conclusion of the rally, they will head west on I-70 towards Denver, CO, with a stopover in Abilene, KS. Visits to Ike’s 
boyhood home and Old Abilene western town are on the menu. While in Denver, Steve and Cheryl will visit Estes Park, Rocky 
Mountain National Park, Pikes Peak, Manitou Springs and Garden of the Gods. They will then head south through Raton Pass back 
towards the Texas Panhandle and home to good old College Station. They will be sure to post pictures along the way! 
 

PARTY LINE and PRAYERS/CONCERNS 

Steve & Cheryl Turley 

Ed & Cheri Addicks 

Hi THLAC Froemds.  

We've really made Washington State home! We've been blessed to have our oldest son and granddaughter live with us while 
they're looking for a new home in Washington. Our middle son and his family have been able to visit often as well. We've made 
great friends at Church and in Region 10, and have fully settled in. Sailing in summer; snow skiing in winter are two of our favor-
ite activities. Below are photos of a: sailing trip sunset on Sucia Island, lunch stop while camping in Montana, and family Christ-
mas trip to Leavenworth (including Ed's mom).  

This summer we'll be attending the: Region 10 Rally in Lynden, WA, 
Splash Rally along the Skagit River at Steelhead Park, and Cascadia 
Caravan through Idaho, Washington, and Oregon. We name our vehi-
cles, and our new (to us) Flying Cloud is Shiloh. We bought an Indian 
Chieftain motorcycle last winter and two kayaks this spring, and are 
looking forward to summer weekend rides and trips throughout 
Washington and the San Juan Islands. We really are loving all the out-
doors affords here; and, again, have really found a wonderful home! 
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PARTY LINE and PRAYERS/CONCERNS 

Windy & Shirley Fleming 

We got our trailer back a few weeks ago, and we’re all ready to go.  

We’re hoping to go to Maine in August to see old friends there. 

Frieda had a tumor removed from her foot, and she had to wear the 
cone of shame for a couple of weeks. We’re please she did so well and 
it wasn’t cancer.  

Directory Corrections: 

Windy’s email: wendellfleming44@gmail.com 

 Phone: 830-220-7044 

Shirley’s email: shirleyfleming96@gmail.com 

 Phone: 325-247-9454 

 

Bob & Julie Anderson 

Bob and I are on the back end of a month long trip. Have reached the apex 
from Austin to Theodore Roosevelt National Park. We’ve stayed at Caprock 
And Palo Duro Canyon State parks and Great Sands National Park. Visited 
family in Denver and Lake McConaghy in Ogallala, Nebraska. Incredible stay in 
the South Dakota Black Hills and Badlands National Park. Now at Theodore 
Roosevelt Np. Will weave our way home through Wyoming and back down.  
 
Photos of Sylvan Lake near Hill City, South Dakota and our campsite at Sully’s 
Creek State Park in Medora, North Dakota.  
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I’m at the Marfa Yacht Club for May making my way to Joshua Tree via the Grand Canyon. Just ordered a Starlink for the trip. 

PARTY LINE and PRAYERS/CONCERNS 

Barry Books 

Hey all you cowpersons getting ready for West of the Pecos. We have been busy getting ready to show you the best of this 
dusty, wondrous area. If you haven’t been here, or if you have been here a thousand times, it’s still a jaw dropping experi-
ence. We have some questionnaires coming that will further enhance your experience, so be ready to complete and return. 
A complete itinerary will be sent end of summer. If you have any questions, contact Debbie Trimble at debbst@gmail.com 
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